
Limitations on the Use and  
Possession of Electronic Devices  

in this Judicial Branch Facility
The full policy on The Use and Possession of Electronic Devices in Superior Court  

and Other Facilities Occupied by the Judicial Branch can be found at: 

JDP-ES-358 (New 8/25)

A person may not use any electronic device in this facility to:
•  take pictures
•  take videos
•  make audio or visual recordings
•  broadcast sound
•  broadcast still or moving images (video)

A person may use a cell phone in this facility, but only to:
Make phone calls, send and receive e-mails, and/or send and receive 
text messages, but not in offices and courtrooms, without prior 
approval by the court. However, a person may use an electronic device 
to photograph court records in the clerk’s office as long as doing so 
does not interfere with the operation of the clerk’s office.

Miscellaneous:
This Policy does not affect the Freedom of Information Act.

The Judicial Branch may confiscate or deny the admittance of any 
electronic device based on safety and security concerns. Those 
concerns include, but are not limited to, previous violation(s) of 
this policy, and/or a determination by the Judicial Branch that an 
individual intends to violate this policy.


